Cllr tim Nelson put the following Question to the Council at last weeks full council meeting
· Firstly THINK GREEN THINK LOCAL should be at the forefront of all of our actions, both officers and members. It is a principle which should also be deeply embedded within our community and have a collectively bearing on everything we do.

· In moving towards a waste-free society, this Council should be ever more ambitious with its targets and set ever higher goals to develop local solutions hand in glove with our community.

· Thanks to Covid, we are living through a seismic shift in what we do, how we do it, and the desire to now see a more sustainable future

· It is not enough for this Council to simply pay lip service to, or recognise the importance of developing a local green economy; we have to grasp this one off opportunity to break the mould and our post war patterns of life

· The declaration of a a climate emergency by this administration is an absolutely meaningless gesture unless it is followed by a radical shift in policy to lead the rebuilding our local community and economy – and be greedy to learn from best practice elsewhere 

· Let’s take a look at food production: -
· Food takes a significant portion of personal expenditure and food produced locally allows this spend to be retained in the local economy. 

· Milk is produced organically and sold locally where I live and it is a network of the production of like local produce that we should help establish, support and expand by all means possible.

“This Council resolves for all political groups to join together to develop a community “Think Green Think Local” strategy for the Borough.”
· We must press both local and national retailers to help ensure a sustainable income for such local producers and make sure that existing producers have sufficient retail space for the sale of their goods.
· Lobby national food and drink outlets to cut waste and help us achieve ever higher local recycling levels.

· We must consider how we help the local economy, and remodel our transport and infrastructure in a green and sustainable way. We suffer from the lack of a sustainable and comprehensive public transport system. Where are the Council’s electric fleet vehicles...where are our charging points 
· We have to promote sustainable lifestyles, community networks and sustainable projects, and ensure our schools embed such principles in their curriculum. We must play a prominent role in re-skilling our workforce
· We must take advantage of our much called for Local Plan Review and embed local sustainability throughout. It is vital that future local economic development embeds environmental sustainability throughout the decision making process especially new homes.
· The way in which the council works what we purchase and where we purchase it from must be geared to supporting local companies, suppliers, and jobs.
· A green and pleasant local environment facilitates a healthy lifestyle, and plays positive role in ensuring better mental health.

· I firmly believe that economic growth and the natural environment can be mutually compatible, and let’s face it...it simply has to be
